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OVERVIEW 
lfwe are to have any chance oflimiting global warming to below 2.0°C and thereby avoiding the 
most disastrous effects of climate change, we must immediately transform and decarbonize all 
sectors of the economy within the next twenty years. It will take unprecedented, collective effort 
of all levels of government and civil society to achieve this goal. 

In the San Diego region, climate change is already causing extreme heat and historic droughts, 
wildfires, torrential storms and historic 100- and 500- year flooding, sea level rise, millions of 
dollars in property damage, and threats to public health. Communities of color and low-income 
communities are disproportionately impacted by environment injustices and health disparities that 
will continue to get worse due to the climate crisis. In recent years, nearly all of the region's 18 
local governments have adopted climate action plans (CAP) to reduce greenhouse gas (GHG) 
emissions in their communities. While progress has been made through the implementation of 
these plans, the region must do more through collaborative action to make meaningful reductions 
in GHG emissions. 

The County of San Diego (County) has an important role to play in leading decarbonization efforts 
within our region. The County has made some progress in reducing GHG emissions in the 
unincorporated areas and within its facilities by implementing 26 measures contained in the 2018 
CAP. However, in order to achieve significant reductions, the County must adopt an aggressive 
and legally enforceable CAP and lead through bold regional action. A regional approach to climate 
action would establish a framework to achieve the goal of zero carbon across the region as quickly 
as possible. This effort will achieve greater GHG reductions than the County could achieve on its 
own and bring shared prosperity and economic dynamism to the region. The County is partnering 
with the University of California San Diego School of Global Policy and Strategy to harness its 
global expertise in decarbonization strategies to develop this framework for the San Diego region. 
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